AUGUST 11, 2025 REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING

Meeting called to order by Chairman Nett. Present for the board was Jeff Nett, Robert Van,
George Peterman, Patty Nett and Karin Hetcher. Public present was Adam Blader.

Motion by Supervisor Peterman to approve the agenda. Seconded by Supervisor Van. Motion
carried. (board had quorum).

Motion by Supervisor Van to approve the minutes of the July 14, 2025 meeting. Seconded by
Supervisor Peterman. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s report by Treasurer Hetcher: Replacement check from Boarders went through bank
and room tax has been paid this meeting.

Clerk’s report by Clerk P. Nett: Weiss H&C did preventive maintenance on the AC. Lakes Gas
sent letter regarding different ways to pay for the gas. Supervisor Van will check into that.
Open Book and Board of Review have been scheduled.

No public comments.

Two correspondence and one zoning matter were reviewed.

Discussion on mowing contract with Blader Excavating. First round of mowing went well.
Motion by Supervisor Peterman to enter into an agreement to mow ditches with 7’ cut with clean
up of left over wood. Adam Blader should bring in written contract for the boards approval to
cover the remainder for 2025 and all of 2026. Seconded by Supervisor Van. Motion carried.
No report on Bughs Lake Management District. Annual meeting is coming up in a couple
weeks.

No licenses.

Fire Districts: Supervisor Van reports that Wautoma Fire District does not want the board
members at their meeting. There was no meeting this month for Wild Rose Fire District.

Board discussion on Bighorn Ct: going to try some bigger Dead End signs. 15" Ave culvert will
be getting work done. Discussion on speed limit sign request on Buttercup Ct. Also, received
driveway permit request which was checked on by Chairman Nett. Driveway was already there
and were just going to be updating it with bigger culvert. No charge for this update.

Motion by Supervisor Van to pay bills with check #4053 to check #4062. Seconded by
Supervisor Peterman. Motion carried. (board had quorum)

Motion by Supervisor Peterman to adjourn. Seconded by Supervisor Van. Motion carried.

Patty Nett, Clerk

REMINDER: Meeting for September has been changed to Thursday, September 4, 2025 at
6:30pm.



